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September Thurs 28th: Year 6 to London      

Nautical for poetry workshops 

Thurs 28th: Coffee morning for     

Reception parents and carers 

October Mon 2nd: Workshop for parents: How 

we teach reading at WTW (9am and 

5pm).  

Tues 3rd: Before school Action Tutor-

ing sessions start for a group of Y6.  

Mon 9th: Workshop for parents: How 

we teach maths at WTW (9am and 

5pm).  

Fri 13th: Year 5 to pottery workshop 

Fri 13th: Year 3 (Sue and Catherine) 

Class Assembly 

Mon 16th - Fri 20th: Parent Confer-

ence Meetings this week. Your child’s 

class teacher will be in contact nearer 

the time to arrange a time with you. 

Tues 17th: Year 6 to Imperial War 

Museum 

Fri 20th: Y1 (Elio) Class Assembly 

Fri 20th: End of half term.  

Mon 30th: Children return to school 

November Fri 3rd: Year 5 Class Assembly 

Tues 7th: Flu vaccine (only for those 

who agree to this). Details to follow 

soon. 

Fri 10th: Y1 (Peter) Class Assembly 

Thurs 16th: Y5 to British Museum 

Fri 17th: Y2 to Windsor Castle 

Fri 17th: Y6 Class Assembly 

Thurs 23rd: Y2 (Aimee) Assembly 

Fri 24th: INSET Day. School closed 

December Fri 1st: Y2 (Ana) Class Assembly 

Dates for your Diary Messages 

Collecting children from school 

At home time, please can you make sure that 

you do not take your child until their Class 

Teacher or Teaching Assistant has seen you. 

This will help us to safely handover children at 

the end of each school day. 
 

Coffee Morning for Reception Parents 

A reminder that there is an informal coffee 

morning for Reception parents tomorrow 

(28th September) between 9 and 10am. The 

purpose of this is to allow our new parents to 

get to know each other in school. 
 

Activity Clubs 

Activity Clubs started this week and will run 

for 10 weeks this term (9 weeks for any clubs 

that are on Fridays due to the INSET Day in 

November). Please ensure that you have paid 

for the sessions in advance of your child’s first 

session. 
 

Keeping children safe online at home 

Some parents have asked for advice about 

setting up parental controls on devices at 

home. From page 4 onwards, you will find 

some information that should hopefully help 

with this. 
 

Class Assemblies 

You will see some of the class assembly 

dates on the left. Each class will do two class 

assemblies a year - one in the first half of the 

year (up to Feb half term) and one after. The 

link to watch these will be sent via your child’s 

Google Classroom account. New Reception 

parents will be sent these login details soon. 

 

Low Cost, No Cost Activities - see p11 



What’s been happening at WTW ... 

It has been a very bust start to the term with many classes already having been on their first trips 

of the year. On 13th September, Year 5 and 6 went to the evening performance of the Lion King. 

This is such a wonderful show and the children really enjoyed every minute of it. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 went on a sightseeing boat trip down the Thames as part of their topic learning about   

London.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 visited Downe village so that they could experience and investigate the differences         

between living in central London and a more rural location. They also has the opportunity to visit a 

farm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What’s been happening at WTW ... 

A group of Year 3 and 4 children took part in the first sporting competition of the academic year. 

Billy was extremely proud of the team who came 3rd out of 16, but more importantly were a credit 

to the school with their attitude and sportsmanship. Today, a group of Year 4, 5 and 6 took part in 

another tournament which they won! Well done to you all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 attended their Into University Focus Week, learning lots about World War One, which is 

their topic for the term. They particularly enjoyed visiting the RAF Museum. In addition, they learnt 

all about what it is like to go to university and the different courses they could one day go on to 

study. The week ended with a graduation ceremony at King’s College.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Keeping Safe Online 

 

 

 

At the start of every year - as well as regularly 

throughout the year - the children are reminded of 

how to stay safe online.  

 

 

We remind the children of the key SMART princi-

ples as well as the WTW Acceptable Use Agree-

ments for KS1 and KS2. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a reminder, the Key points from our agreement are as follows (KS1 is worded slightly different-

ly but with the same key messages): 

I will read and follow the rules in the acceptable use agreement policy. 

When I use the school’s ICT systems (like computers) and get onto the internet in school I 
will: 

• Always use the school’s ICT systems and the internet responsibly and for educational pur-
poses only 

• Only use them when a teacher is present, or with a teacher’s permission 

• Keep my usernames and passwords safe and not share these with others 

• Keep my private information safe at all times and not give my name, address or telephone 
number to anyone without the permission of my teacher or parent/carer 

• Tell a teacher (or sensible adult) immediately if I find any material which might upset, dis-
tress or harm me or others 

• Always log off or shut down a computer when I’ve finished working on it 

I will not: 

• Access any inappropriate websites including: social networking sites, chat rooms and gam-
ing sites unless my teacher has expressly allowed this as part of a learning activity 

• Open any attachments in emails, or follow any links in emails, without first checking with a 
teacher 

• Use any inappropriate language when communicating online, including in emails 

• Create, link to or post any material that is pornographic, offensive, obscene or otherwise in-
appropriate  

• Log in to the school’s network using someone else’s details 



Keeping Safe Online - Parental Controls 

We have a comprehensive filtering system in school to ensure that children cannot access inap-

propriate sites when working online. Several parents have asked for advice regarding setting up 

these controls at home so I am sharing guidance about this from the NSPCC. Full details can be 

found at: www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parental-controls/ 

 

Deciding what’s appropriate for children to see online 

The online world gives us access to a huge amount of information and services, but the scale of 

information available also means that there is content that is inappropriate for children. What is or 

isn’t appropriate is up to individual parents and carers to decide, and could be based on things like 

age, ability, beliefs and family values. 

 

What are parental controls? 

Parental controls allow you to block and filter upsetting or inappropriate content. They work across 

your WiFi, phone network, individual apps and devices. 

Parental controls can help you to: 

• plan what time of day your child can go online and how long for 

• create content filters to block apps that may have inappropriate content 

• manage the content different family members can see. 

 

Setting up Parental Controls 

Home broadband and wifi 

Home internet providers can offer parental controls for your family. You can: 

• use a filter from your internet provider to control the content that you and your family 

see.  Some providers allow different settings for each user 

• set up any device connected to your home broadband. How you do this depends on your 

provider and you'll need to access your home router. You can ask your internet provider for 

help setting this up.  Remember that this only affects your child accessing the internet 

through the WiFi – if they are using 4G or 5G etc to connect you need to check the settings 

on their mobile device too (see below). 

Games Consoles 

Most games consoles have internet access, which means your child can go online and chat with 

other players or make in-game purchases. On many consoles there are parental controls which 

allow you to manage which features are available to your child. On some devices you can: 

• turn off chat functions to stop your child from talking to people they don't know 

• restrict games based on age 

• turn off in-game purchases, or set a limit. 

Check the website for the console your child has for a parents section and details of fea-
tures.  Some games also allow you to change settings for that individual game. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/inappropriate-explicit-content2/


Keeping Safe Online - Parental Controls 

Mobiles, Tablets and Computers 

All mobiles, tablets and computers have parental control settings, which can differ between devic-

es, these include: 

• allowing or disallowing in-game or in-app purchases 

• settings such as location settings and what information your child is sharing 

• wellbeing settings to help with limiting screen time. 

You can get more advice about setting up controls on different devices from your mobile provider 

and the UK Safer Internet Centre. 

On Apple devices such as iPhone, iPad, Apple Watch, Apple TV etc. there are features available 

for parents all tied into an account. You can set content and privacy restrictions, prevent purchas-

es, allow or disallow apps and more. See what parental controls are available on Apple iOS devic-

es. 

 

Search Engines 

Sometimes, innocent searches can lead to not so innocent results.  If you're worried: 

• make sure the content your child sees online is appropriate for their age by using parental 
controls and filters in search engines like Google, Yahoo and Bing 

• make sure you have set parental controls on the home broadband and devices. 

Google Family Link  - a very useful app to manage a range of features such as restricting content, 
approving or disapproving apps, setting screen time and more. For lots of useful information see 
the Google FAQ page. 

 

On the following pages are some step-by-step guides for both Apple and Android devices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/HT201304
https://support.apple.com/en-gb/HT201304
https://support.google.com/families/answer/7087030?hl=en
https://help.yahoo.com/kb/SLN2247.html
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/topic/turn-bing-safesearch-on-or-off-446ebfb8-becf-f035-9eea-b660e8420458
https://families.google.com/familylink/
https://families.google.com/familylink/faq/
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Keeping Safe Online - Parental Controls 

 

 



Low Cost, No Cost  

 


